
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Summer 2017 
  
 

The Dream Has Become Reality... Our New 10th Site! 
 

It was a year ago when Executive Director Burt Hansen 
approached the board and suggested opening a 10th 

tutoring site in Springfield's underserved North End.  

From that point on, it was full steam ahead!  Steve 
Lewis, our board grant writer, secured a $5,000 

matching grant from the Amelia Peabody Foundation.  

Board Member Marcus Alston then spearheaded our 
first-ever crowd-funding campaign in addition to a 

direct-mail appeal.   

 

Once again, our faithful donors came through and met 
the match from the Peabody Foundation, bringing the 

total to $11,046 - enough to establish a 10th site and 

cover operations for a year! 
 

The next step was finding a suitable location and hiring a 

site director.  The YMCA provides snacks for ACTS 
children each week and, building on that partnership, 

Burt secured space in the YMCA North End Outreach 

Center.  We are grateful to Outreach Director Uriah 

Rodriguez, Center Director Denise Castro and Program 
Manager Anthony Vega for their warm welcome and 

accommodating spirits! Nelly Benjamin, an 

administrator at the STEM Middle Academy, was  
 

 

 

 

recommended as site director by Lakia Stanton, STEM 
Assistant Principal and ACTS Board Member, and 

before we knew it, the site was up and running in April 

with four students and four tutors.  A true testament to 
the power of hard work and prayer!  

 

 

Needed: 100 Tutors! 
 
With 10 tutoring sites, ACTS has the capacity to 

accommodate 100 children beginning this fall.  That 

means, of course, that we need 100 tutors!  Please invite 

family members, friends, neighbors and coworkers into 
the ACTS family and the ACTS tutoring/mentoring 

experience.  Remember: 

ü Tutors have just one job  ─ to cherish the child! 
ü Tutors need just one qualification  ─ to be a caring 

adult! 
 

Visit acts86.org to get the current list of sites and the 

schedule, our brochure, tutor/mentor application forms 
and more.  If you would like materials emailed or mailed 

directly, please send an email to acts1986@gmail.com 
 

A modest commitment...  enormous rewards!  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Members of the newest branch of 

the ACTS family tree include 

(from left) Kate Tarrant, Rich 

Davis, Kent Tarrant, Sharon 

Davis, students Michelle 

(foreground) and Veronica, tutor 

Kareem Wedderburn from 

Upward Bound and Nelly 

Benjamin, site director.  Kate and 

Kent are brand new ñrecruits,ò 

while Sharon and Rich are 

founders of the program.  

 

 

 

 

 

Making a difference... 
one child at a time 

 



Tutor Appreciation Dinner May, 2017 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Clockwise from top left: Director Emeritus John Howell and Clarence Smith, Weinhold Scholarship Committee 

Members Ashiah Richeme (left) and Linda Howell, Board Member Willette Johnson and her grandson Elliott (who seem 

to have different responses to the event), Executive Director Burt Hansen presents a $25 gift card to tutor Tru Teh for 

recruiting tutors from Upward Bound, Pastor Nancy Ebner of Orchard Covenant Church, Orchard Covenant Site 

Director Joy Holsing tells the story of Godôs work at that site (see story below), and Board Member Lakia Stanton. 
  

óMagic Webô Highlights Our Annual T utor Dinner 
 

By Linda Howell, Board Member 
 

Our sixth annual Tutor Appreciation Dinner was held on 

May 18 at the Elias Brookings School.  We offer 
grateful thanks to Principal Terry Powe and everyone at 

Brookings for their help and use of the facilities; to 

Antonio’s Catering for a delicious buffet dinner; and - 

most of all - to the dedicated, caring adults who are our 
tutors and mentors! 
 

The evening included a blessing by Pastor Lauren Holm 

of Bethesda Lutheran/East Congregational Church and 
presentation of the annual Weinhold Scholarship.  The 

highlight of the evening was Site Director Joy Holsing’s 

telling the story of God’s work at Orchard Covenant 

Church (OCC) and “the magic web” created there this 

year.  
 

At a recent Mass Mentoring Partnership event, it was 
stressed how important it is for students to have a “web 

of relationships” and that is exactly what happened this 

year at the Orchard Covenant Church site.   
 

Pastor Nancy Ebner was thinking about the needs of a 
new refugee family that moved into the neighborhood 

and approached Site Director Joy Holsing about having 

three of the children receive tutoring on Tuesday 
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Dinner continued 

 

afternoons.  Joy was hesitant at first, because they spoke 

very little English.  How would volunteer tutors be able 
to cope with Swahili-speaking children who couldn’t 

read?  But she agreed to see if tutors could be recruited 

knowing the circumstances.   
 

The word went out and that’s when I got involved.  I 

had been tutoring for years, but hadn’t signed up for the 

2016-2017 year yet.  I was intrigued especially because 
we were starting to get to know this family at our 

church, so I agreed to be one of the tutors.  Other tutors 

who didn’t have students also agreed give it a try.  Tina 
Dunham had been tutoring Ariel, a very bright 5

th
 grader, 

and he became a junior tutor which he was excited 

about.  Pamela Jumba approached me at church and 

asked about having her daughter, Ashante, be a tutor.  
She’s a high school sophomore and had been a student 

with ACTS.  She was born in Kenya and is fluent in 

Swahili!  How amazing!  The magic web of 
relationships was growing!   

 

I was assigned to Christina, age 9, and we 
communicated at first with smiles and a little help from 

my Swahili translator phone app.  Ashante would divide 

her time among the three students to help each of us 

work with flash cards and simple phrases.  I would read 
picture books so Christina could relate the illustrations to 

some words.  I soon discovered that she loved PBS kids 

and especially Curious George, so I got those stories 
from the library and she would laugh at the pictures as I 

read the words.  That led to our pizza-making day 

because Curious George had an adventure at a pizza 
shop and of course we wanted one, too!  

 

Tina took on the youngest of the three, Salima, who 

couldn’t sit still at first.  Tina found ways to keep her 
engaged including using our new iPads, and Salima 

made great progress in her attention span.  Moise was 

especially glad to have Ariel help him with math.  We all 
felt we needed more guidance to help reinforce how 

these children were being taught in school.  Joy had 

contacted the ESOL teachers Rose Madriles and Leixa 

Garrafa before the children were enrolled, paving the 
way for her to ask them to visit the site.  The teachers 

were so impressed with our ACTS family and especially 

that each student had their own tutor!  We were 
encouraged by their commitment to our kids.  The 

children’s parents loved the help their children received. 

 
At the end of the year we saw the wonderful progress 

our three students had made, especially in verbal 

communication.  We hardly needed Ashante to translate!  

They understand most instructions and can speak in 
whole sentences.  My heart warmed when Christina 

dictated this to her teacher: “Ms. Linda, I love you 

because you teach me English.”  It’s wonderful to be 
part of a team, a web of relationships that God inspired 

to “make a difference in the life of a child”.  Yes, 

tutoring in the ACTS program can be a challenge and 
hard work, but the rewards are so worthwhile!    

 

The 2016-17 Weinhold 

Scholarship Award  
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Left to right: Joan Stewart, ECC Site Director; Sharon 

Weinhold Davis, Joy Smith, Bev Weinhold and in front,  

Joyôs sister, Naomi. 
 

Dot and Russell Weinhold were involved members of 
ACTS beginning with its establishment in 1986.  To 

honor their memory, Weinhold Scholarships are 

awarded annually to high school seniors who are going 
on to higher education and who were a part of the ACTS 

program as tutors or students.   
 

This year's recipient is Joy Smith.  Joy was a student at 

the Evangelical Covenant Church site for six years and 

credits her tutor/ mentor and current site director Joan 
Stewart with making a profound difference in her life.  

They still keep in touch regularly, illustrating the best of 

the potential ACTS can offer.  Joy says that her mentors 
at ACTS helped her to become a more organized person 

which has helped in her school work and all parts of her 

life. 
 

Joy is a graduate of Pioneer Valley Christian Academy 
where she has been involved in volleyball, choir and the 

yearbook staff.  She will attend Holyoke Community 

College this fall and eventually wants to transfer to 

UMass and enroll in their hospitality/restaurant 
management program.  She is a faithful  teacher of 5

th
 

and 6
th
 graders at her church, and  is particularly excited 

about a girl that she has mentored who was recently 
baptized.    
 

Congratulations, Joy!  

 



 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 



Got iPads? 
 

Yes, we do!  Thanks to grants from two local 

foundations, ACTS has purchased 20 iPads for use by 

tutors and students at all our tutoring sites.  
 

There are two iPads for each site, and all are loaded with 
math and reading apps and games to help students work 

on enhancing basic skills.  The iPads also can be used 

for internet searches for academic topics.  Like all 
activities at our sites, the iPads are closely overseen by 

the site director, and checking email, watching movies or 

other entertainment uses are not allowed.  
 

A generous grant from the Beveridge Foundation 

supported the purchase of 18 iPads for nine tutoring 
sites.  In addition, a grant from the Community 

Foundation of Western Mass included money for two 

additional iPads for the new tenth site, as well as funds 
for phonics materials and math “manipulatives” ─ 

shapes that provide a three-dimensional option for 

explaining math concepts.  
 

There is friendly competition each week at the sites for 
iPad time!  We are grateful to Beveridge and the 

Community Foundation for making this possible! 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save the dates! 
 

Giant Mum Sale ǒ Sunday Sept. 16 
Pre-orders Aug. 20 - Sept. 10 

 

Tutoring begins week of Sept. 18 
 

Tutor Workshop, ñThe Mentoring Effectò  

Thursday Sept. 14 ǒ 6-8 pm 
Primarily for new tutors. 

 

Math W orkshops ǒ Monday Sept. 11 4-6 pm   

& Saturday Sept. 23 10am-noon 
Same material both days to accommodate tutorsô schedules. 

 

Reading Workshops ǒ Coming in October  
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Action Centered Tutoring Services 

35 Chestnut Street 

Springfield, MA  01103 
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Don't forget to shop through the 

Amazon Smile program and support 

ACTS.  Just go to 

www.smile.amazon.com, select Action 

Centered Tutoring Services as your 

charity and you are done!  The 

Amazon Smile site is exactly the same 

as the regular Amazon site, but each 

time you shop through the Smile site, 

ACTS will receive 0.5% of your total 

purchase.  Thank you! 

 


